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WEEKLY UPDATE                                                             

Au 17 -24, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Short and Significant Special Session 

 
In what was possibly the shortest meeting in its history, the San Luis Obispo 

County Board of Supervisors met in an emergency session on Monday, Aug. 11 to 

declare an emergency with the Gifford Fire, burning since Aug.1.   

 

The meeting lasted for just a few minutes, with the only remarks coming from 

Supervisor Paulding – thanks for the good job.   

 

Along with numerous professionals from the National Forrest Service, state 

officials and Santa Barbera County officials, our own San Luis Obispo 

professionals involved include our local CalFire and County Fire Marshall, Office 

of Emergency Services and Sheriff. Other county staff from a variety of agencies 

are assisting with wide variety of needs along with countless volunteers.   

 

We offer sincere thanks and appreciation to all the selfless individuals putting our 

safety as their highest priority.   

 

For an update on the details of the fire, go to: www.emergencyslo.org     
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Accountability in Action 

 
The number one item on the agenda for the regular August 19 Board of 

Supervisors meeting is the approval of a contract with KPMG for auditing services 

of the SLO County Planning Department and the Department of Social Services.   

 

While such audits are expensive on the front end ($720.000 for this one), the long 

term savings that they often bring about can make them most worthwhile.  Aside 

from the potential savings derived from honing the operations into much mor 

efficient organizations, the biggest benefit is that taxpayers can be assured that 

their money isn’t being wasted.   

 

 

It’s good news to know that this level of accountability is being pursued.  

Preliminary results probably won’t be available until near the end of the year, with 

a final report expected in early 2026.   

 

 

 

Deceased Equines 

 
Item 9 on the Aug 19 consent agenda offers yet another opportunity to beat what 

seems to be a very dead horse….  The item reads as follows:  
 

Request to approve a Fiscal Year 2025-26 Option to Renew and Amendment No. 2, 

with Transitions Mental Health Association in an amount not to exceed $727,545 

to provide specialty mental health services to youth in Short-Term Residential 

Therapeutic Programs. 

 

The dead horse referenced is about how we note that almost every other BoS 

meeting has a consent item for a half million dollars here or a little over a million 

there, for various programs usually under the Department of Health.   

 

This Week 
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These are likely very good programs run by professionals with high standards.  But 

hardly ever does anyone ask for a few performance measures.  Nobody even asks, 

“How are you doing with that last million we sent over?”  

 

We know the Department of Health recently underwent a thorough KPMG audit, 

and was given a good report, so there is nothing to suggest that there is anything 

sub-par with these expensive transactions. But it would make for good governance 

to ask a few questions from time to time.   

 

 

SWAT Tool 
 

Item 20 is bound to raise a few eyebrows.  It’s a request to approve the application 

for a grant of $217,438 from the Edard Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant 

that would fund the purchase of a Lenco Bearcat for county law enforcement.  

Whether we see more anti-ICE people or just plain folk concerned about “the 

militarizing” of local law enforcement, it could inspire a few questions.  The 

Bearcat is particularly useful for SWAT operations.   

 

 
The Lenco Bearcat 

 

 

Affordable? Housing Report 

 
The Department of Social Services Homeless Fund report on affordable housing 

projects will be presented under item 26.  It will feature five resent projects: The 

Shell Beach Senior Apartments, Vine Street Homes, Rolling Hills 111, Arrroyo 
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Terrace Apartments and Bally Ko On Monterey.  An accounting of funds spent and 

funds available will be presented.   

 

We look forward to learning how “affordable “ affordable  housing really is. 

 

 

LOVR Corridor Concept 

 
A concept for the ‘Los Osos Valley Corridor will be presented under item 27.  This 

ambitious concept calls for big changes in street and intersection layout through 

the center of town.  It will enhance bicycle and pedestrian access, along with 

updating parking and intersection layouts.  For our “ round about” fans, the 

concept includes one at the intersection of Foothill and LOVR.  

 

Below is a map of the proposal: 

 

 
 

Here is the suggested round about: 
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No mention is made of specific projected costs in the documentation, but possible 

funding sources are outlined: 

 

 
 

It seems highly likely that costs will be a discussion point at the conclusion of the 

presentation.  This is simply a highly detailed concept, and not a blueprint or a plan 

of action.  It allows planners to continue with the concept as they address future 

projects along LOVR. The BoS may receive and file, or may show a stronger level 

of support for the concept, but it does not create a commitment to put all (or any) 

of the details into a formal construction project.   

 

The key element to this concept is funding.  Total costs and where the funds might 

come from – but just as important is what this project would compete with for 

funding.  Sadly, due to too many years of deferred maintenance, we have hundreds 

of miles of roads throughout the county that are in dire need of repair and 

resurfacing.  Putting patches on patches and filling potholes with what seems like 

powdered pudding mix just kicks the can down the road and makes repairs even 

more expensive in the long run.   

 

 

The Phillips 66 Saga Continues 
 

As we have been reporting in recent months, the cleanup/remediation plan by 

Phillips 66 for their former refinery site in south SLO was approved by the county, 

but that approval was appealed by the Sierra Club.  After a delay of a few weeks 

(presumably to facilitate discussion amongst the appellant and Phillips 66) the 

hearing is now set for the BoS meeting on the 19th.   

 



 

 

 

6 

 

This is a bigger deal than most realize, because it covers many different key 

aspects including private property rights, possible undue cost burdens to the 

property owner, the future of a key location along our southern coast and the 

economic impact of whatever might be established on the site.   

 

All this as a result of the unreasonable resistance to allowing a short railroad spur 

into the refinery when it was in business supplying needed gasoline and petroleum 

products, providing over 140 full-time well-paying jobs and contributing a great 

deal to our local economy and tax base.   

 

We look forward to hearing the details of t appeal and the mitigation possibilities 

that may have come about in the run up to the hearing.   

 

Another Taxing Question 

 
The question of “when do fees become taxes” is a never-ending debate.  That very 

debate will continue as the BoS wraps up the Aug 19 meeting with it’s last couple 

items on the agenda that involve challenges to proposed rate hikes for solid waste 

collection by two different providers.  We will report next week on the details and 

the resolution – which we hope is fair to the rate payers that are questioning the 

legality of the increases.   

 

 

 
 

 

 

Ugly Tricks 
 

Once again, a small group of political hacks have used misinformation to foment 

fear within our community.   

 

The Aug 5 SLO County Board of Supervisors meeting started off with about 20 

activists in the audience agitated because theybelieved that the SLO County Sheriff 

was entering into an agreement with Homeland Security to allow Immigration and 

Customs Enforcement (ICE) officers to pick up undocumented people from the jail 

through the acceptance of a Homeland Security grant for equipment purchases – 

the same grant that our county has received annually for  a decade.    

 

Last Week 
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Of course, the information provided to activists that led them to believe this was 

false.  

 

Sadly, this is not the first occurrence of irresponsible misinformation used to 

generate fear locally, 

 

During the Midstate Fair, a local political leader spread the false rumor that ICE 

would be “raiding the fair”.  This on a day that featured many popular Latino 

artists performing a highly anticipated concert. Unfortunately, the false information 

served to generate panic within the Latino community resulting in a deeply 

reduced turnout at the fair.   

 

This kind of sophomoric behavior may generate a few snickers and chuckles from 

the political elite perpetrators, but it is in fact cruel.  Apparently designed to 

highlight an already emotional issue, the stunts served to fire up the activists 

unhappy with the current administration’s approach to immigration.  For those that 

attended the board meeting, the truth was fully explained.  However, for the many 

that were not present, the fear still haunts them.    

 

Will the Tribune or KSBY set the whole story straight?  Will those that played this 

rotten trick fess up and tell the truth about their manipulative trickery? 

 

Perhaps they will explain they were dumb enough to believe that ICE travels 

around with a bunch of Navy sailors on training missions?  Maybe they will claim 

that the language of the Homeland Security grant had hidden verbiage that only 

they could decode.  Will they admit to being that simple, or will they fess up to 

their dirty tricks where the end justifies the means?   

 

Kudos to Chairwoman Ortiz-Le gg for getting a clear and concise report from 

County Emergency Services Director Scott Jalbert and Sherrif Ian  

Parkinson at the onset of the Board meeting regarding what the grant is really for, 

and how the Sherrif Department complies with California law on the subject of 

dealing with ICE.     

 

Following those clarifications, many people still commented on how unjust they 

find various aspects of ICE enforcement illegal, immoral and frightening. A 

common theme was “masked men with no identification in unmarked cars 

kidnapping innocent migrants”. Ironically, one of the presenters wore a mask while 

making her remarks.  

 

Whichever side one is on regarding immigration, it is clear that the issue has 

become a crisis.  Getting the whole story, free from political hyperbole or bias is 

almost impossible.  Here on the Central Coast, we find ourselves approaching 
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harvest season for so many of our agricultural crops and wondering if we will have 

the people needed to help with the work.  The hospitality industry is in the same 

position. 

 

In the meantime, violent criminals, some who are not here legally, and some with 

gang affiliations and lengthy arrest records are making headlines and creating 

victims.  There are some very bad people causing a fear that all immigrants are 

dangerous.  It is never right to paint a whole segment of people with a broad brush, 

but the bad deeds of a few too often impact the many.  

 

The public seems to be either polarized or ambivalent. It doesn’t appear that any 

constructive dialogue is producing solutions for the many challenges with our 

immigration problems. Anybody with realistic suggestions for fixes should contact 

Senators Padilla or Schiff, or Congressmen Carbajal or  Panetta. Immigration  is a 

fedral issue  With regard to our Sheriff and any potential interactions with ICE (all 

local law enforcement is prohibited by state law from cooperating)  contact state  

Assembly member Adis or State Senator Laird. All of their contact information can 

be found on the roster at the end of this newsletter It should be noted that Sheriff 

Parkinson, along with his department, has never been accused of improper dealings 

with ICE.   

 

Imagine the lost productivity from 20 people making signs and practicing their 3 

minute comments, then driving to and parking in downtown SLO.  Then sitting 

through a couple of hours of unnecessary business at the Board meeting.  All 

instead of doing something that could make a difference.  Imagine the countless 

number of families and individuals who had been looking forward to a fun evening 

at the fair (probably having bought their tickets in advance), only  

to stay home out of fear because of a fictitious and dirty trick.   

 

This kind of manipulation is the same as yelling fire in a crowded theater.  We 

hope that the tricksters will be held accountable and that the use of fear as a 

political tool in our community stops.   

 

 

Homeless Report Almost Accountable 
 

A report on the programs for homeless services was delivered to the SLO County 

Supervisors.  The report gave a comprehensive outline of the various efforts to 

reduce homelessness by spending category and had some good numbers to report.  

Apparently the homeless population in SLO Ciunty is down by as much as 30%. 
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While the report gave a lot of information on spending, it was light on specific 

performance data on a per program basis.   

 

The report coincided with a hope to disperse $2.5 million that the Supervisors had 

earmarked and set aside during budget hearings to be used as bridge or gap funding 

that could be used to help providers transition to  more independent funding 

models. 

 

This, due to the reality that county funds, along with state and federal funds are all 

facing cuts.   

 

Given the lack of specific performance measures on a programmatic basis, 

Supervisor Gibson expressed an unwillingness to proceed with granting any new 

funds.  

 

So, the good news is that our homeless population is apparently declining and our 

homeless service providers are working at providing clear accountability measures  

for the many millions og dollars that they spend in delivering their services.   

 

We offer rare appreciation to Supervisor Gibson for seeking the high level of 

accountability in this case that we wish would apply to every spending program 

throughout all levels of government.   

 

Illegal Fireworks Confiscated 

 
It comes as no surprise to learn that illegal fireworks were confiscated over the 4th 

of July weekend.  It is somewhat surprising that nearly 600 pounds of them were 

collected.  

 

San Luis Obispo County Undersheriff  Chad Nicholson reported that they had over 

1000 emergency calls on the 4tgh, with 900 of those coming in after 6 PM.  He 

said the use of drones helped to identify 24 violations resulting in 350 pounds of 

confiscated illegal fireworks.  San Luis Obispo County Fire Marshal John Owens 

reported that his agency had 100 contacts resulting in 3 citations and 250 pounds of 

confiscated illegal fireworks.  He said that they had 16 fires throughout the county 

(not including various cities) that were likely attributed to illegal fireworks.  Here 

is a photo of some if the confiscated illegal fireworks: 
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EMERGENT TRENDS - SEE PAGE 12 

California Congressional Redistricting, 
East Coast Dictated 
Why California should avoid revenge politics 

and stay out of the redistricting wars 

 
COLAB IN DEPTH                                                                      

SEE PAGE 15 

 

California Media Ignores Redistricting ‘Power 
Couple’ Jodi Hicks and Paul Mitchell 
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California Congressional Redistricting, 
East Coast Dictated 
Why should California do what it is told by corrupt easterners? 
By Richard Stevenson, August 17, 2025  

 
Gov. Gavin Newsom, AG Rob Bonta. (Photo: 

gov.ca.gov/2024) 

 

The present California Governor Gavin Newsom and California Attorney General Rob Bonta 
proposed Congressional redistricting to allegedly to counter Texas Congressional 
redistricting has no legal or moral equivalency.    
Whether one does or does not one like the proposed Texas Congressional redistricting maps, 
they are generated by and for Texans. That is a far cry from what is taking place in California.  
The proposed California Congressional maps, to be voted upon this week by our legislature, 
were mandated and presented to our legislature by Julie Merz, Executive Director the New 
York and Washington D.C. run Democratic Congressional Campaign Committee, The 
Hill reported. “Earlier today, the DCCC submitted a proposed congressional map to the 
legislative public portal with collaborative input from stakeholders and legislators. We 
anticipate this proposal will have widespread support both among California office holders 
and various stakeholders across the state,” executive director Julie Merz said in a release. “We 
will not stand by as Republicans attempt to rig the election in their favor and choose their 
voters.” 

https://californiaglobe.com/author/richard-stevenson/
https://thehill.com/homenews/campaign/5455610-newsom-gop-redistricting-fight/
https://dccc.org/dccc-statement-on-submission-of-california-congressional-map/
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New York is presently and historically very politically corrupt, judged by numerous forced 
resignations by several recent NY Governors and state Attorneys General, to include the 
present New York Attorney General under investigation for fraud. Why should California do 
what it is told to do and adopt Congressional districts deliniated by corrupt easterners? 

Even during the 1848 Gold Rush, the small population of California refused to be dictated to 
by the East Coast New York political machines that then approved of slavery, which 
California notably opposed. Now Gavin Newsom seeks the radical East Coast dictation and 
approval of California Congresssional districts in the hope that those corrupt easterners will 
allow him become the democrat nominee for President. The East Coast dictated California 
Congressional maps presently proposed maps will be voted upon by the state Legislature in 
this coming week, and will be likely be submitted to California voters in November.  
California Atorney General Rob Bonta was appointed to that office by Gavin Newsom. Bonta, 
perhaps legally improperly, utilized state legal resources to render a highly questionable 
rationale for the proposed Newsom California Congressional redistricting dictated by those 
from outside, and thousands of miles, from our state.        
Newsom will be the chief “cheerleader” of that proposed electoral corruption of California 
politics, based soley on supposed California’s hatred for President Trump, along with 
Newsom’s desperate hunger for higher office, and Rob Bonta’s desperation to remain 
California’s Attorney General. Remember, Bonta had few qualifications for the office of 
California Attorney General prior to appointment by Newsom.  
One may not like Trump, but all Californians should revolt against the politically dirty east 
coast dictating of political minutiae and Congressional districts in our state. 

 

 

 

 

Why California should avoid revenge politics and stay 

out of the redistricting wars 
BY JEANNE RAYA 

AUGUST 13, 2025 

 
 

 

In 2008, the Voters First Act created California’s Citizens Redistricting 

Commission, an independent body consisting of people who reflect the state’s 
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diversity. Good government groups pushed the ballot measure forward, seeking to 

make sure voters were put first. I served on the first commission two years later. 

 

Voter approval of an independent commission effectively ended the backroom 

political gerrymandering that characterized redistricting in California for decades.  

 

Commission members drew new maps with full transparency, giving citizens 

access to more than 100 public meetings and different ways to submit written 

comments. Voters could describe their communities, their environment, their 

infrastructure and their economy, so the commission could create districts giving 

them a fair chance at electing accountable representatives.   

 

Drawing fair maps was a challenging yet rewarding experience that took nearly a 

year to complete. Now California’s commission is considered the gold standard for 

redistricting, free of partisan self-interest and conducted fully in public view.   

 

If only Texas could learn from California. There, legislators’ current attempt to rig 

the 2026 election in favor of Republicans — at the behest of President Donald 

Trump — represents the basest self-interest of officials so fearful of losing power, 

all they can think to do is cheat.  

 

Their determination to stack the congressional deck prompted Gov. Gavin 

Newsom to threaten retaliatory mid-cycle redistricting in California, to elect more 

Democrats. He proposes sidelining the independent commission and holding a 

special election to approve new maps drawn by legislators “just this once.”   

 

As a registered Democrat, I would celebrate replacing members of Congress who 

have forgotten their oath to serve constituents and protect the Constitution. But it 

can’t be at the expense of California’s Constitution — nor its voters, who 

mandated fair, nonpartisan redistricting.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

California Media Ignores Redistricting ‘Power 
Couple’ Jodi Hicks and Paul Mitchell 

 

August 17, 2025 By Katy Grimes  
 

‘These two are about as high profile as you get in the Capitol community’ 

Thank you for reading this post, don't forget to subscribe! 
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She is the CEO and President of Planned Parenthood Affiliates California. He is 

“setting the lines for Democrats’ mid-decade gerrymander of California’s 

congressional map.” Yet nowhere in two articles does Politico declare that Jodi 

Hicks and Paul Mitchell are married. 

  

“California Governor Gavin Newsom had a DNC-style rally in Los Angeles 

Thursday, and invited potty mouth leaders of Planned Parenthood, the California 

Teachers Association, SEIU CA, Senator Adam Schiff, and other Democrat 

politicians to speak, all praising abortion, big labor, big teacher labor… Oh, and 

redistricting, as an after thought.” 

 

It was comical to hear Jodi Hicks, CEO & President of Planned Parenthood say 

“we are doubling down on our values here in California,” and then whine that 

Planned Parenthood has had their federal funding cut. She was the only speaker to 

mention “redistricting” up front, but she did it in the context of the “anti-choice 

justices appointed to the Supreme Court.” 

 

“You take away our freedom; we’ll take away your seats,” Hicks threatened 

Republicans. 

Blah. Blah. Blah. 

 

What is so much more interesting than Jodi Hicks’ abortion rhetoric is that she is 

married to Paul Mitchell, Gov. Newsom’s redistricting map creator tasked with 

creating five new Democratic members of Congress. 

Mitchell/Hicks. (Pho 
Named the #5 political power couple in Capitol Weekly’s Top 10 Capitol power couples in 
2024, it’s no coincidence that Hicks was a prominent speaker at Newsom’s DNC-rally Thursday and 
Mitchell is drawing the news districts for the governor. 

https://www.plannedparenthoodaction.org/planned-parenthood-affiliates-california/media/press-release-new-ppac-ceo-announcement
https://capitolweekly.net/capitol-weeklys-top-10-capitol-power-couples/
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However, State political media appears reluctant to identify this power couple and 

their close proximity to Newsom, as well as their influence. Hmmm. Why? 

Will McCarthy of Politico completely ignored the Hicks/Mitchell marriage in 

his profile piece on Paul Mitchell today: 

“Mitchell was tapped this summer by the state’s Democratic leaders to engineer 

Gov. Gavin Newsom’s brazen attempt to match Texas’s mid-decade partisan 

gerrymander of its U.S. House map with one that gives Democrats offsetting gains 

in California. 

 

But it seems pretty relevant in this developing redistricting story. Especially since 

Mitchell usually charges for his map making efforts, it will be interesting to see if, 

when, and where his outputs get reported as a contribution, a gift or an 

expenditure. Maybe Mitchell is just volunteering his time and expertise? 

Paul 
Mitchell. (Photo 
I sincerely doubt it. 
This is Capitol Weekly’s description of the #5 power couple, noting that “It’s almost unfair how 
influential Jodi Hicks and Paul  
Mitchell are as a couple”: 

 

Jodi Hicks and Paul Mitchell 

It’s almost unfair how influential Jodi Hicks and Paul Mitchell are as a couple. 

Hicks is the CEO and president of the Planned Parenthood Affiliates of California, 

arguably the state’s most active combatant in this era’s culture war over abortion. 

https://www.politico.com/news/2025/08/15/california-gerrymander-paul-mitchell-00510786
https://www.politico.com/news/2025/08/15/california-gerrymander-paul-mitchell-00510786
https://capitolweekly.net/capitol-weeklys-top-10-capitol-power-couples/
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Her leadership on the issue stretches far beyond the boundaries of the Golden 

State, with her voice carrying considerable weight nationwide. Mitchell, as the vice 

president of Political Data, Inc. and owner of Redistricting Partners, is seemingly 

every California news outlet’s favorite election analyst. A top pollster, Mitchell has 

a knack for not only plumbing California election data for original insights, but 

also talking about them in an engaging, easy-to-understand way. These two are 

about as high profile as you get in the Capitol community.  
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THE ANDY CALDWELL SHOW NOW LOCAL                      

IN SLO COUTY                                                                   

Now you can listen to THE ANDY CALDWELL 
SHOW  

in Santa Barbara, Santa Maria & San Luis 
Obispo Counties! 

We are pleased to announce that The Andy 
Caldwell Show is now broadcasting out of San Luis 

Obispo County on FM 98.5 in addition to AM 

 

 

  

1290/96.9 Santa Barbara and AM 1240/99.5 Santa Maria  
The show now covers the broadcast area from Ventura to 

Templeton -  
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THE only show of its kind on the Central Coast covering local, 
state, national and international issues!  3:00-5:00 PM 
WEEKDAYS 
 
You can also listen to The Andy Caldwell Show LIVE on the Tune 
In Radio App and previously aired shows at:  3:00-5:00 PM 
WEEKDAYS  

  

COUNTY UPDATES OCCUR MONDAYS AT 

4:30 PM 
 

GREG HASKIN IS THE REGULAR MONDAY GUEST AT 4:30! 
 

 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wv6B06qB7-ZnuXLgl1J0yIlTxOCY2PpdIElhtHAOK7v28eOOR5ibwpsPhlADImlvI-uFwWHWoo5J8L6SjyU7BKPzq1QzctWsfSGTQKNxMu5qz7mNq5BrtredjlioxdwcH-uYII8Mf7zi4zM9Tn5eVYOqxcvLzO9NDU2HsXhVms-ujpBr7ePDPQ==&c=4iCWmBKlTqfjKqciNrC0lh0RDf6r1VX_zO0UzoGMmrmOersLVBf-tQ==&ch=vn-4cYs7ynIPFDXBZWt6iLor7Y6BYqppfzW_y4OhA2qsbDufB_ayGg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wv6B06qB7-ZnuXLgl1J0yIlTxOCY2PpdIElhtHAOK7v28eOOR5ibwpsPhlADImlvI-uFwWHWoo5J8L6SjyU7BKPzq1QzctWsfSGTQKNxMu5qz7mNq5BrtredjlioxdwcH-uYII8Mf7zi4zM9Tn5eVYOqxcvLzO9NDU2HsXhVms-ujpBr7ePDPQ==&c=4iCWmBKlTqfjKqciNrC0lh0RDf6r1VX_zO0UzoGMmrmOersLVBf-tQ==&ch=vn-4cYs7ynIPFDXBZWt6iLor7Y6BYqppfzW_y4OhA2qsbDufB_ayGg==
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SUPPORT COLAB 
 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MIKE BROWN ADVOCATES  BEFORE THE BOS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VICTOR DAVIS HANSON ADDRESSES A COLAB FORUM 

 

  
 

 

DAN WALTERS EXPLAINS SACTO MACHINATIONS AT A COLAB FORUM 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/T17uSFpWkcw/mqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://calcoastnews.com/2016/07/slo-county-supervisors-put-sales-tax-ballot/&docid=OUqi0WLMze01uM&tbnid=ql40TXlQtctTiM:&vet=1&w=320&h=180&bih=643&biw=1366&ved=0ahUKEwif6I7UuL7VAhVkqFQKHUqaAcc4ZBAzCDsoNTA1&iact=c&ictx=1
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/HfU-cXA7I8E/maxresdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HfU-cXA7I8E&docid=HSEK4W0x1Civ2M&tbnid=NICVGZqZ5lbcVM:&vet=10ahUKEwikrJ-euL7VAhVrjVQKHaCPD_sQMwg5KBMwEw..i&w=1280&h=720&bih=643&biw=1366&q=colab%20san%20luis%20obispo&ved=0ahUKEwikrJ-euL7VAhVrjVQKHaCPD_sQMwg5KBMwEw&iact=mrc&uact=8
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AUTHOR & NATIONALLY SYNDICATED COMMENTATOR/RADIO HOST BEN 

SHAPIRO  

APPEARED AT A COLAB ANNUAL DINNER 

 

 

 

  
 

 

NATIONAL RADIO AND TV COMMENTATOR HUGH HEWITT AT COLAB DINNER 

 

 

 

   
MIKE BROWN RALLIED THE FAITHFUL 

 

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://cloudfront.mediamatters.org/static/images/item/benshapiro-fox2.jpg&imgrefurl=http://mediamatters.org/blog/2013/06/27/breitbartcoms-shapiro-imagines-churches-will-no/194656&h=596&w=924&tbnid=EJgjcBHeHP0_yM:&zoom=1&docid=jg6l7tHrajWRPM&ei=i2WHVJLMFdHtoASbxYDIBw&tbm=isch&ved=0CFIQMygVMBU&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=498&page=2&start=10&ndsp=21
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiVqOPwpNTdAhWPCDQIHaC7AVYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.washingtonpost.com/people/hugh-hewitt/&psig=AOvVaw2KgvCuZhnzSimJIDCbQjwj&ust=1537900749442226
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JOIN OR CONTRIBUTE TO COLAB ON THE NEXT PAGE 

Join COLAB or contribute by control clicking at: COLAB 

San Luis Obispo County (colabslo.org) or use the form below: 

https://www.colabslo.org/membership.asp
https://www.colabslo.org/membership.asp
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